
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 
October 21, 2013 

Clyde’s Bar – Beldenville, WI 
 

Members Present: Ken Majeski, Jerry Johnson, Tina Huppert, Larry Johnson, Sharolyn  Johnson, Gaylen Langer, Dick 
Wall, Everett Muhlhausen, Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen 

The meeting was called to order by President Larry Johnson at 6 p.m.  

Secretary's Report for September was distributed by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen.   Motion to approve the Secretary’s Report 
by Tina Huppert, second by Sharolyn Johnson.  Motion passed. 

Treasurer's Report was given by Tina Huppert.  Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by Everett Muhlhausen, 
second by Jerry Johnson.  Motion passed. 

Member’s comments: Tina Huppert inquired about the status of the Pierce County ATV map - President Larry Johnson 
will finish working on the ATV map. 

President Johnson attended the Hartland Town Board Meeting and some citizens in attendance do not want the roads 
opened to ATV/UTV traffic. The issue will be placed on next month’s agenda again and there is  a possibility of putting 
the issue to vote at the spring election. 

Memberships for 2014 were discussed. Memberships will be due December 31st again this year and Secretary Barb 
Fritz-Muhlhausen and Sharolyn Johnson volunteered to help send out membership renewals. Members will receive a 
free hamburger and fries at the Christmas Party. Motion by Jerry Johnson, second by Gaylen Langer, to have the 
Christmas Party at the T-Bar on January 20th at 6:00 p.m. Motion passed. President Johnson will ask Greg Olson to 
attend and speak. Motion by Tina Huppert, seconded by Jerry Johnson to leave the membership dues at $10 for 
individuals and $40 for businesses. Motion passed. 

Discussion took place regarding opening roads in the Town of Union. Residents will have to bring forth the issue. 
President Johnson asked if there was interest in trying to open up roads in the Town of Isabelle to gain access to the 
Bluff’s and Hager Heights Drive-In. Motion by Everett Muhlhausen, second by Jerry Johnson, to work on gaining access 
for all three towns. Motion passed. Motion by Tina Huppert, second by Gaylen Langer, to purchase signs for Town of 
Isabelle if roads are opened. Motion passed. 

Upcoming Meetings were scheduled as follows: 

January – T-Bar and Grill 

February – El Paso Bar and Grill 

March – Broz Bar 

April – Gaylen Langer’s  

The next meeting will be on November 18th at 6:00 p.m. at Sneakers Bar and Grill in Spring Valley. 

Motion by Sharolyn Johnson, second by Tina Huppert, to adjourn at 6:35 p.m.  Motion passed. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, Secretary 


